
Fire, Police, Service, Engineering, 

and Code Enforcement Council Committee 

July 5, 2017 

 

Attendees: Mayor Finan , Councilmembers McDaniel, Smiley-Robertson, and Ranz.  Fire Chief 

Hauck, Police Chief Korte, Village Service Director & Engineer Jeffers. Also attending were 

Mayor’s Administrative Assistant Dave Elmer, Building Commissioner Mercer, Village Fiscal 

Officer Carracci and resident Stiney Vonderhaar. 

 

Meeting called to order at 4:00 p.m. 

 

FIRE: The current air quality ordinance for the ice rinks will be tabled / canceled. A new ordinance 

will new penalty clauses will be written and presented to council for a 1st reading at the August 

council meeting. Our Medical Director, Dr. LaCoste has requested an annual rate increase from 

$6,400 to $14,300. This is an increase of 108%.  There has been no increase since he came in 2008.  

Chief Hauck is evaluating possible ways to reduce this increase. This will be finalized with the 2018 

budget. 

 

POLICE:  The department has 2 suspects for the Chase Bank robbery which occurred last month. 

They are also suspects in other bank robberies and  have not yet been apprehended. 

 

SERVICE / ENGINEERING: The Village’s leaf bag program is changing for the first time since it 

was implemented in 1994.  In addition to pick-up being available on 5 Saturdays in September and 

October, pick up will also be available on 2 Wednesdays in October – the 4th and the 11th. There are 

a limited number of bags and are available on first come basis. Full details are attached. Traffic 

problems with the Thru the Valley project have started, and we can expect they will get much worse 

before they get better.  Be sure to check the Village website, Twitter, Facebook etc. for updates. We 

are still waiting for Duke to schedule installation of the additional street lights on Briton Trail. 

Bidding for the Kinetic Vision park will go out this month. 

Mayor Finan is mailing a letter to all property owners on the north side of Glendale-Milford Rd. 

requesting information and an inventory of the trees on their property. 

 

CODE ENFORCEMENT:  A letter was sent out on June 26th to property owners who have not yet 

registered their rental properties with the Village.  Owners were given 14 days to comply. Don Mercer is 

working with Tim Burke and Sandy Schilling regarding legal action for non-compliance. 

 

 

OTHER BUSINESS: Town meeting is scheduled for Sunday, October 29th. The Mill Creek 

Conservancy District will be coming to our August Committee meeting. 

 

At 5:55 p.m. a motion to adjourn was made by Mrs. McDaniels and seconded                                   

by Mrs. Smiley-Robertson. 

 

                  

 

 

 


